
 
 

For Immediate Release 

By Authority of: Chief Paul Tiernan 

Contact: Sergeant Gerald J. Bryda 

302-366-7100 x3129, Gerald.Bryda@cj.state.de.us 
 
GameStop Robbery Arrest 
 
October 28, 2016 – On Thursday October 27, 2016 at approximately 2:43 p.m. the Newark Police 
Department responded to the report of a gunpoint robbery at the GameStop located in the Suburban 
Plaza Shopping Center in Newark.  Officers arrived on scene and learned that store employees were held 
at gunpoint and forced to turn over an undisclosed amount money and gaming equipment.  The suspect 
then fled the shopping center in what was described as a green BMW sedan.  Officers also learned that 
there was a tracking device with the stolen items.  With the use of city surveillance cameras, officers 
quickly confirmed the suspected vehicle and a license plate number.  The suspect was tracked into 
Perryville, Maryland where he was apprehended by the Maryland State Police.  The suspect was 
identified as Elvis A. Anderson of Rosedale, Maryland.  Newark detectives have secured an arrest 
warrants charging Anderson with the robbery. Anderson is currently being held in the Cecil County 
Detention Center awaiting extradition to Delaware.   
 
Defendant: 
 
Elvis A. Anderson, 41 years old 
Philadelphia Road 
Rosedale, MD 21237 
 
Delaware Charges: 
 
Robbery 1st Degree 
Aggravated Menacing (6 counts) 
Wearing a Disguise During the Commission of a Felony 
Possession of a Deadly Weapon During the Commission of a Felony 
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Anyone with additional information on this incident should contact Detective Morgan Fountain at 302-
366-7100 ext. 3133 or Morgan.Fountain@cj.state.de.us  
You can send an anonymous text message tip by texting 302NPD and your message to TIP411.  
Information can also be provided anonymously to Crime Stoppers at 1-800-TIP-3333 or via the internet 
at www.tipsubmit.com where a reward may be available.  

 
The Newark Police Department affirms that all defendants are presumed innocent until proven guilty 
beyond a reasonable doubt.  
 
 
Sgt. Gerald J. Bryda 
Newark Police Department 
Administration Unit 
220 South Main Street 
Newark, DE  19711 
302-366-7110 ext. 3129 
Gerald.bryda@cj.state.de.us 
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